
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 April 11, 2025 
 
 

Procurement & Advocacy for Trade Agreement Exemptions 
 

 
At the meeting held on April 2, 2025, Council of the Township of Mulmur passed the 
following resolution: 
 

 
Moved by Lyon and Seconded by Cunningham 
 
Whereas the Township of Mulmur recognizes that tariffs may increase the costs of 

goods and services sought by the Township; 

And whereas the Township of Mulmur recognizes the importance of supporting 

Canadian businesses and workers through responsible procurement practices; 

And whereas municipalities have significant purchasing power but are bound by 

international trade agreements; 

And whereas trade agreements such as the Canadian Free Trade Agreement (CFTA) 

impose restrictions on municipalities, and prevent municipalities from giving 

preference to Canadian suppliers in procurement decisions above certain thresholds; 

Now therefore be it resolved that the Township of Mulmur commits to considering 

Canadian suppliers for goods and services when it is feasible and fiscally responsible 

to do so for procurements under trade agreement thresholds: 

And that the Township of Mulmur commits to continue to utilize cooperative 

purchasing groups to explore cost-saving measures and Canadian suppliers when it is 

feasible and fiscally responsible to do so. 

And that the Township of Mulmur calls upon the Canadian federal and provincial 

governments to enact legislative changes to exempt municipalities from trade 

agreement restrictions while tariffs are imposed, allowing them to give preference to 

Canadian suppliers for goods, services, and infrastructure projects. 
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And further that a copy of this resolution be sent to: 

• The Prime Minister of Canada 

• The Premier of Ontario 

• The Minister of Economic Development, Job Creation and Trade 

• The Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

• The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 

• The Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) 

• All Ontario municipalities for their consideration and support. 

 

Carried. 
 
 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Roseann Knechtel 

Roseann Knechtel, Clerk 

 
 


